
Connellsville Township Supervisors 
166 McCoy Hollow Road, Connellsville, PA  15425 

Meeting Minutes January 6, 2020 
 

I. Call to Order- Chairman Miner called the monthly meeting to order on Thursday, 
January 6, 2020, immediately following the Re-organization meeting. 
 

II. Pledge of Allegiance- led by Chairman Miner. 
 
III. Roll Call- The following persons were present- Chairman Todd Miner, Vice-

Chairman Donald Hann, Supervisor Carson, Secretary Darla Hann. 
 
IV. Approval of Minutes- A motion was made by Supervisor Carson to accept the 

regular meeting minutes from December 12, 2019.  Second by Vice Chairman 
Hann.  All in favor.  Motion carried.   

 
V. Public participation- N/A 

 
VI. Secretary’s Report- Darla Hann stated that she will set up a Facebook account 

for the Township.  The Township should be receiving the signed contract back 
from Advanced Disposal any day now.  She also stated that Harrisburg sent a 
confirmation letter that they received proof of payment from the Township into 
our Liquid Fuels account.  The Township received  

 
VII. Treasurer’s Report – Darla Hann read the treasurer’s reports and it is on file in 

the office.  Motion by Vice Chairman Hann to accept the Treasurer’s report.  2nd 
by Supervisor Carson.  Motion by Supervisor Carson to accept the reconciliation 
of the bank statements for December 2019.  Second by Vice Chairman Hann.   
All in favor, motion carried.   

 
VIII. Authorization to pay bills- Motion made by Supervisor Carson to authorize 

payment of the monthly bills. Second by Vice Chairman Hann.  All in favor.  
Motion carried.   
 

IX. Correspondence –  
 

X. Committee Reports-  
*Fire Dept.  –  A fundraiser will be held January 18th for Jason Friguletti at the 
Fire Department. 
*Emergency Management – Supervisor Carson stated that a battery is needed 
for the portable radio. 
*Roadmaster – Read by Chairman Miner. 
*Code Enforcement Officer – Report read by Josh Nypaver and is on file.  
Darla Hann stated that Advanced Disposal picked up the garbage that was left 
on Geibel property that was talked about at December’s meeting. 
*Supervisors – Vice Chairman Hann – Vice Chairman Hann stated that the 
guys were working on the septic system in the garage today.  Darla Hann said 
that a company came and pumped the septic out today. 
Supervisor Carson – Stated he is still trying to find ways to get people off the 
street who are selling drugs. 
Chairman Miner – Chairman Miner informed everyone that the Township 
received the 902 Recycling grant in the amount of $150,030 and received 



$10,500 in LSA Monday.  He is happy to be off to a positive start to the new year.  
Supervisor Carson thanked him for his efforts. 

 
XI. Unfinished Business –  

 
XII. New Business – 

XIII. Ordinances – 
 

XIV. Resolutions – 
 
XV. Adjournment- Motion by Supervisor Carson to adjourn.  Second by Vice 

Chairman Hann.  All in favor.  Motion carried.   
 

 
 
 

Submitted by: ___________________     Approved by: ________________________ 
         Todd Miner, Chairman 

 
              _______________________ 
         Donald Hann, Vice Chairman 

  
              _______________________ 
         Robert Carson, Supervisor 

 
 


